
SAFER POLICY AND PERFORMANCE BOARD

At a meeting of the Safer Policy and Performance Board on Tuesday, 19 November 
2019 at the Council Chamber, Runcorn Town Hall

Present: Councillors Thompson (Chair), Baker, E. Cargill, Dourley, V. Hill, 
P. Lloyd Jones, K. Loftus, Logan, Ratcliffe and Zygadllo 

Apologies for Absence: Councillor N. Plumpton Walsh

Absence declared on Council business: None

Officers present: M. Andrews, C. Patino and G. Ferguson

Also in attendance: Councillor D. Cargill under Standing Order 33. One Member 
of the press

Action
SAF15 MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 10th September 
2019 were taken as read and signed as a correct record.

SAF16 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

It was reported that no questions had been received

SAF17 SSP MINUTES

The minutes from the previous Safer Halton 
Partnership (SHP) meeting held on 1st May 2019 and 17th 
July 2019, were presented to the Board for information. 
Members asked if draft SHP minutes could be submitted to 
the Board as soon as they were available. It was agreed that 
the request would be submitted to the Chair of the SHP.

Strategic Director 
Enterprise, 
Community and 
Resources

SAF18 WIDNES POLICING UNIT

This report was adjourned to a future meeting.

ITEM DEALT WITH 
UNDER DUTIES 

EXERCISABLE BY THE BOARD



SAF19 GANGMASTERS AND LABOUR ABUSE AUTHORITY – 
PRESENTATION

The Board received a presentation from Paul Elms, 
Head of Prevention at the Gangmasters and Labour Abuse 
Authority (GLLA) to provide a background to their work. The 
GLAA worked in partnership to protect vulnerable and 
exploited workers. Through the intelligence they received 
from their inspections, the public, industry and other 
government departments they investigated reports of worker 
exploitation and illegal labour provision as well as offences 
under the National Minimum Wage and Employment 
Agencies Acts. They also worked with partner organisations 
such as the police, the National Crime Agency and other 
government law enforcement agencies to target, dismantle 
and disrupt serious and organised crime across the UK.

Arising from the discussion, Members agreed that an 
appropriate representation be made to Government that 
there should be an accreditation scheme for businesses 
where there had been previous incidents of modern day 
slavery.

RESOLVED: That

1. the presentation be noted; and

2. an appropriate representation be made to 
Government that there should be an accreditation 
scheme for businesses where there had been 
previous incidents of modern day slavery.
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Resources

SAF20 THE CHESHIRE & WARRINGTON TRAVELLER TEAM

The Board received a presentation from Dawn Taylor, 
a representative from the Cheshire and Warrington Traveller 
Team (CWTT) regarding the work they carried out in the 
Borough. The CWTT was hosted by Cheshire West and 
Chester Council and was made up of Officers from Cheshire 
West and Chester Council and Cheshire Police. The 
presentation provided information on the number of 
encampments in Cheshire this year, Police powers 
regarding directing travellers to a transit site, mapping 
frequent flyers and the communication strategy.

Halton had a full time Gypsy and Traveller Liaison 
Officer who was responsible for the day to day management 
of the Gypsy and Traveller Service including sites, 
unauthorised encampments, general enquiries and 
complaints.



RESOLVED: That the presentation be noted. 

SAF21 REMEDI "GOT YOUR BACK" PROJECT UPDATE

The Board received a presentation from Lisa Gill on 
behalf of Remedi on the work that the organisation was 
doing in partnership with the Local Authority, Police and 
other local organisations to make Halton safer, in particular 
the Got Your Back Project. The Board was advised that 
Remedi were a charity that provided a restorative justice and 
mediation service across Cheshire. Ms Gill outlined to the 
Board an overview of Remedi and shared examples of case 
studies.

RESOLVED: That the report and presentation be 
noted.

Meeting ended at 8.28 p.m.


